i% * Wlnglng ta‘r ' *ﬁt{
Square and Round Dance Club &
Newsletter for September 19, 2021

Message from Presidents
Russ and Anne NejdI

Wanted to share some news about our new dance venue — Centre for Dance. We have been
informed that the studio will require all visitors wear a mask. We were thrown for a loop and had no
knowledge they had implemented this new policy. We have changed our ads and flyers to reflect this
new requirement. There is no work around so everyone will need to wear a mask. Nevin will have a
box of masks at the sign-in table. Since we are renters, we must abide by their rules. The studio
has many classes with young children who cannot be vaccinated and have had some children get
sick with COVID. They cannot make an exception for us as all the other renters are abiding by this
requirement. Bobby and JL are the only exceptions to the rule as they must remove their mask to
call and cue. They will need to wear their masks when not calling or cuing. The studio will have
someone on site at our dance on October 8" to facilitate the smooth transition to dancing at this
venue. Some of the dancers will be happy with the mask requirement, and some will not. | heard
some dancers say they cannot dance in a mask. Russ and | have been dancing In a KN95 mask for
several weeks now to prevent us from getting ill prior to our upcoming trip. You CAN dance in a
mask. | have asthma and carry an inhaler with me and sometimes a nebulizer. We have had no
problem dancing in a mask. The board thinks we should proceed with our October 8™ dance as there
are so many positives to this new dance facility and we hope you will think so too.

Russ and Anne Nejd|

2"! VP Report

From Dave and Lorraine Burson

The current Swinging Star Banner inventory is shown below. If you visit a club whose banner we
have, please don’t bring home one more.

Banners Captured by the Swinging Stars Swinging Stars Banners Out
T Square Gadabouts 4/19/2019

Log Cabin Swingers 5/04/2019

Dixie Chainers 12/14/2019

Texas Reelers 1/17/2020

Kissin’ Kuzzins 7/16/2021

Tri-City Promenaders 7/24/2021

Circle | 9/11/2021

Rebel Rousers 9/18/2021




Many NORTEX clubs have resumed dancing or will in the near future. NORTEX
is maintaining a listing of clubs with their status on this web page:
http://new.nortex.org/nortex/?page id=3043 In addition, most clubs that have resumed dancing have
ads in the Promenade. To reach the September Promenade, click here:
http://new.nortex.org/nortex/wp-content/uploads/2021-09-Promenade.pdf

*** EVENTS FROM THE PAST WEEK * * *

Friday, September 17 -- Kissin Kuzzins -- Lets Go Team -- Interest

Wear Your Favorite Teams Shirt or Jersey
Kissin' Kuzzins had a "Let's Go Team" Dance on Friday. The guest caller was K O Jeanes who
drove up from Houston. J L Pelton was the club cuer. It was a great combination to hear such
wonderful voices. There were several new dancers and only 11 visitors (of which 8 were swinging
stars). Swinging Stars in attendance were the Hamms, Nejdls, Sees, and Truijillos. A special thank
you to Ron See for this report.

Saturday, September 18 -- Rebel Rousers -- State Fair Dance -- Official Banner
Raid

The Rebel Rousers had a "State Fair" Dance on Friday. The club caller was Mike Bramlett and the
club cuer was Christine Hixson. Mike and Christine are known for having a challenging, but fun
dance that can be enjoyed by all that attend. The Swinging Stars captured the Rebel Rouser
banner. Swinging Stars in attendance were P. Amy, Edwards, Harrises, Kilejians, Nejdls, Nesters,
and Sees. A special thank you to Ron See for this report.

*** COMING EVENTS * * *

Tuesday, September 21 Swinging Stars Ladies Luncheon
This month’s ladies Luncheon will be hosted by Peggy Amy. She has chosen Chili's Bar and
Grill, 5012 West Park Blvd, Plano. The date for the luncheon is Tuesday, September 21.
Please Reply to Peggy Amy by Sunday, Sept. 19 and let her know that you are planning to
attend. Email: amybpeggy@verizon.net This is a brand new sparkling Chili's! Staff is friendly
and eager to please.
Peggy Amy is the hostess so please don't reply to Lorraine.

Thursday, September 23 -- Lone Star Solos -- September dance -- Official Banner
Raid

Where: Holy Trinity Episcopal Church

Time: Beginning Rounds Workshop, Grand March 7:30

Guest Caller: David Toms

Club Cuer: Jan Toms

Note: NO Refreshments -- For more info see Page 32 of the September Promenade

Friday, September 24 -- Swinging Stars -- Autumn Leaves Theme Dance
Where: Grace Church -- 2005 Estates Parkway Lucas TX.
Time: Early Rounds 7:00, Square Refresher 7:30, Grand March 8:00
Caller: Bobby Willis
Cuer: JL Pelton
Note: Please bring your own snacks and drinks.
For more info see page 35 of the September Promenade



Sunday, September 26 -- Harvest Holidays -- Autumn Fun Rounds
An afternoon of Round Dancing -- Phases 2,3, & 4
Where: Swingtime Dance Center, 5100 SE Loop 820
Time: 2:00 pm to 5:00pm
Cuers: Area Round Dance Instructors
Donation: $8:00 per person
Note: For more info see page 37 of the September Promenade

*** OTHER EVENTS * * *

Lessons in Frisco! Do you have friends in the Frisco area who might like to learn to square
dance? The Grove at Frisco Commons has asked Jan Bergesen to teach lessons there starting in
October. She plans to do 2 lessons each week so your friends could join you at a dance in just 2
months! Lessons will be on Mondays and Wednesdays from 5:00 to 6:30. The price is just $28 per
month per person (plus $5 to join their Senior Center). Text Jan if you are interested in more
information. 972-834-4700.

Sunshine information
From Lucy Hamm our Sunshine Reporter

The weather is really lovely. September is a great time to travel. The leaves in New Hampshire were
so colorful in late September and early October on our two trips.

Special dates to put on your calendar

Friday October 22, 2021 Swinging Stars Double Deal Dance (Come Dance to Elvis)
Friday October 29, 2021 — NTCA 2021 Caller's Cavalcade

Web Master Dave Burson

Be sure to check out our web page: www.swingingstars.org

There is a lot of information about what is going on with the Swinging Stars.

For information about weekend dances, go to our Web Page and click on Weekends.

Message from Newsletter Editor

Thank you for making it this far down the newsletter.

As we streamlining the newsletter, if we remove something or change something that you liked the
way it was, or have any suggestions, please send your comments and suggestions to:

newsletter editor@swingingstars.org Anything sent to that email address will go to the President of
the Swinging Stars and to the Newsletter Editor (Dave Burson).

Dave Burson
Newsletter Editor
Swinging Stars
Email: newsletter editor@swingingstars.org
Phone: 972-396-0941

See Flyer below




cs«‘ Swinging Star
Q...\e@“ Autumn Leaves Dance

Friday, Sept. 24, 2021
Caller: Cuer:
Bobby Willis JL Pelton

New Location:
Grace Church: 2005 Estates Parkway,
Lucas, TX 75002 (Enter around back.)

Early Rounds 7:00 ‘Please bring your own
Squares Refresher 7:30 snacks and drinks.”
Grand March 8:00

Dancers Under 18 Free

When Accompanied

By A Paying Adult

For Info: 972-964-5979
or President@swingingstars.org
Visit our Web Site:

www.swingingstars.org




